UNITED STATES

NUCLEAR REGULATORY COMMISSION
WASHINGTON, D.C. 20555-0001

July 2, 2019

The Honorable John A. Barrasso

Chairman, Committee on Environment
and Public Works

United States Senate

Washington, DC 20510

Dear Mr. Chairman:

The U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission (NRC) is publishing the following document in the
Federal Register-

e Title: “Amendments to Material Control and Accounting Regulations, Discontinuation of
Rulemaking Activity” [RIN 3150-Al61, NRC-2009-0096].

 Description of the document: The NRC is discontinuing a rulemaking activity that would
have consolidated and revised the material control and accounting requirements for
special nuclear material.

o Dates: As of the date of publication in the Federal Register, the rulemaking activity is
discontinued.

For more information, see the enclosed document.

Please contact me at 301-415-1776 if you have questions or need more information.

Sincerely,

i S
e Dacus, Director
Office of Congressional Affairs

Enclosure:
Federal Register notice

cc: Senator Thomas R. Carper



Identical letters sent to:

The Honorable John A. Barrasso

Chairman, Committee on Environment
and Public Works

United States Senate

Washington, DC 20510

The Honorable Bobby L. Rush
Chairman, Subcommittee on Energy
Committee on Energy and Commerce
United States House of Representatives
Washington, DC 20515

The Honorable Mike Braun
Chairman, Subcommittee on Clean Air
and Nuclear Safety
Committee on Environment and Public Works
United States Senate
‘Washington, DC 20510

The Honorable Paul Tonko

Chairman, Subcommittee on Environment
and Climate Change

Committee on Energy and Commerce

United States House of Representatives

Washington, DC 20515

The Honorable Frank Pallone, Jr.

Chairman, Committee on Energy and Commerce
United States House of Representatives
Washington, DC 20515



